
Nov-Dec 2020

The End of an Eventful Year 
The title above may be labeling 2020 a bit too nice. This year was 
certainly eventful for every person living on the planet, we were 
not spared either. In the midst of it all, we’re extra thankful that 
we have a God whom we can run to. In an ever changing world 
enveloped  by  fear,  we  have  an  immutable  God  whom we  can 
approach through faith. This year should cause us Christians  to 
become more burdened to help others obtain the same hope that 
is only in Jesus Christ.

Meetings + Car Replacement
During  November  and  December,  we  traveled  to  churches  in 
Maryland, Delaware, Connecticut, and Georgia. I was thankful to 
participate in two deaf Bible conferences during this time: Deaf 
Spiritual  Leadership Conference with local  deaf  pastors  in GA 
and an online International Deaf Bible Conference where we had 
about 20 deaf and hearing preachers preaching in sign language 
from their respective countries, mostly the USA and Peru. That 
last one was quite a blessing. 

During our trip to CT, we had to stay overnight in PA to comply 
with covid rules  as  we could only  stay  in  CT for  less  than 24 
hours. NJ had the same rule so we stayed in PA where we were 
two hours away from the church in CT. On our way to the hotel 
in PA, our Kia Soul was rattling very bad for the last 30 minutes, 
the clutch bearing was slipping (we drive manual). So we had to 
cancel the meeting for the morning service. On Sunday morning 
we  drove  to  the  only  open  mechanic  with  two  gears  left  and 
picked up a rental car, then went to our meeting for the evening 
instead. The mechanic came back with a price that was very high 
and we would have to stay for several  days for him to get the 
parts. In the end, one of our supporting churches drove all the 
way to where we were and towed our car back home and then 
took care of the repairs! We’re extremely thankful for this beyond 

Matt, Colleen & Aiden 

Current support level:    
63%
Contact: 
MKDundon@gmail.com
(215)-391-2001 (Text only)
(240)-766-3840 (Home/VP)
www.dundonfamily.org
Sending Church:  
Hampshire View Baptist Deaf 
Church — 360 Ednor Rd, 
Silver Spring, MD 20905 — 
(301) 476-0466 
www.hvbdc.com

The Dundons 
Missionaries to the Deaf in Philadelphia

mailto:MKDundon@gmail.com


Nov-Dec 2020

measure,  thanking God for  His  provision through His  people. 
With  our  car  mileage  being  high  and  more  potential  problem 
down the road, we decided to replace it in with a used Honda CR-
V with low mileage at a good price. It should last for many years 
in the field after we get there as well.  We’re thankful for your 
financial support and gifts that made this purchase possible.

New Support Increase
Between  October  to  the  end  of 
2020, our support increased from 
59&  to  63&!  We  entered  2020 
with  31%,  it’s  amazing  to  see  it 
more  than  double,  considering 
what  k ind  of  year  we  went 
through. We have not lost a single 
suppor ter  because  o f  the 
shutdowns,  only one church had 
to  temporarily  suspend  their 
support for  several  months.  We 
can’t say the same thing for every  
missionaries  that  we  know,  we 
met  some  that  have  lost  more 
than half. We’re extra grateful for 
your  continuous  support  and 
again,  towards  God  for  His 
provision through His people.

Prayer Requests
• Continuous support increase.

• For  more  meetings  in  the 
summer  of  2021,  our  schedule 
between  January  and  May  is 
quite full.

  (Aiden is ready to drive the new car!)

-Thank you!!
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